

Dr. Adele V. Pecora • Superintendent of Schools

1600 Washington Avenue, Seaford, NY 11783 • Phone: (516) 592-4010 • Fax: (516) 592-4049

April 9, 2020

Dear Seaford Community,

I hope that this letter finds you well. First, to those who are celebrating, happy holidays to you and your families. The spring edition of the District newsletter, Spotlight, was not published in hard copy as our print vendor was closed due to COVID -19. The theme of this issue is Seaford Pride and was written prior to school closing. Please take a few moments to read and enjoy the newsletter online here. It is a wonderful reminder of the specialness of the Seaford community.

As you know, school closures will continue until April 29, 2020 as per the Executive Order issued by Governor Cuomo. If schools should be ordered closed beyond April 29, you will receive notification from the District. Kindly note that remote instruction will continue until we return to school.

The governor had also required that instruction continues through the period that would have been the Spring Recess. Please know that we are sensitive to the needs that may exist in our community and we will be flexible with assignments. With this in mind, if your child is unable to complete the daily assignments due to religious observance on April 9 and April 10, it is entirely understandable. Moreover, we are sympathetic to the challenges related to the pandemic that extend beyond the Spring Recess. Some parents are essential workers and are working tirelessly to support our community while other families have been afflicted by the COVID 19. We are here to support you. If your child needs more time to complete an assignment, kindly contact your teacher or principal and extensions will be granted.

Additionally, I received an email from the New York State of Health office asking me to share information regarding health insurance options during this very difficult time. Please here to view the document.

Working together we will continue to support our students. I am blessed to serve our Seaford community and once again I wish you all happy holidays.

Sincerely yours,

Adele V. Pecora

Adele V. Pecora, Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools